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Investigative reporter Jon Rappoport explains phony epidemics are created to cover up
harm to humans that is already occurring. The first stage begins with a localized
cluster of illness that is labeled an outbreak. The CDC, the World Health Organization
and the media build the case for it being a virus. “Epidemic” patients are not properly
tested. And, finally, toxic drugs and vaccines are used to treat patients. Rappoport
says fake epidemics have been staged in the past as cover-up crimes. For example, the
‘HIV story’ was used in Africa and Haiti in order to conceal intentionally created and
sustained poverty, stolen farm land, and corporate takeovers involving massive poisonous
industrial pollution.
“When gigantic mega-corporations steal land from Third World people and then poison
these people with horrific pollution, why isn’t it called murder? Is that too stark?
Does it offend delicate sensibilities? Would you say that a drug gang who shoots up a
bar and kills ten innocent bystanders is just carrying out ‘typical business practices
in their field of endeavor’, and should therefore never be prosecuted in a court of law
on a charge of homicide?” (The Underground, Jon Rappoport)

https://needtoknow.news/2020/02/jon-rappoport-how-to-stage-a-fake-epidemic-and-brainwash-billions-of-people/
https://needtoknow.news/2020/02/jon-rappoport-how-to-stage-a-fake-epidemic-and-brainwash-billions-of-people/


—This article assembles facts contained in my ongoing series on the “China epidemic.” To
get the details, I recommend going back and reading all those articles (archive here).

If a group wants to stage a fake and frightening epidemic, how would they do it?

First of all, what reasons would they have to launch such an audacious plan?

On one level, they want to cover up human harm that is already occurring. They want to
explain this harm with a false story. For example, suppose a combination of deadly
corporate air and water and 5G* electronic pollution is making people sick and killing
them. The parties responsible are surely not going to admit their crimes. No. Instead,
they’re going to claim a new virus is causing this harm in the form of, say, lung
disease. The virus just “emerged.” “It showed up out of nowhere. It crossed species from
animals to humans.”

So…the first thing needed is a cluster of cases in one locale. A small group of people
who have the same symptoms. This is easy to find. How about ordinary flu symptoms?
Fever, fatigue, weakness, with an emphasis on lung complications [from the forms of
pollution]. A few of these people are very ill. Two of them die. Now, the publicity/news
machine swings into gear.

It’s called an “outbreak.” It isn’t, but that’s the story. “They were all ‘exposed to
something’” at, say, a riverfront dock restaurant.

The news—shoveled directly into mainstream outlets—comes from elite public health
agencies like the CDC and the World Health Organization (WHO).

It’s an OUTBREAK.

To use a technical term, this is all BULLSHIT. Understand? People in the locale of the
“new case cluster” are falling ill and dying as a result of the actual pollution-causes
I listed above. But the news takes a different slant: “Researchers from WHO and CDC
state that a ‘mystery illness’ has emerged in City X, and they are working to discover
the virus…”

Who said it was a virus? Who made that unwarranted assumption? WHO and CDC. They always
say it’s a virus.

At this point, suddenly, it’s news all over the planet, and most of the population is
roped in, right from the get-go. Virus. Yes. I see. Which virus?

And shortly and miraculously, the answer comes: it’s VX-20. A new virus, never seen
before, “which probably emerged from fish and crossed over into humans. One fisherman
has already died.”

Voila. We have a new disease. VX-20.

Next question: did researchers actually find this virus? Did they?

Follow the next piece closely. There is sleight-of-hand involved.

One scenario: Researchers used what are called “indirect markers” to INFER that a new
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virus was there, in samples of tissue taken from several people in the original
“cluster” of riverfront victims.

The researchers didn’t actually use basic procedures to purify the tissue sample from
even one patient, and they didn’t see MANY identical viruses in an electron microscope
photograph of the purified sample—if they took such a photograph at all. They certainly
didn’t perform this complete test on several hundred emerging patients—they should have,
but they didn’t. And most certainly, other researchers, including INDEPENDENT analysts,
didn’t perform the necessary electron microscope test on hundreds of so-called “epidemic
patients.”

Read full article here…

https://blog.nomorefakenews.com/2020/02/26/how-to-stage-a-fake-epidemic-and-brainwash-billions-of-people/

